HORLEY TOWN COUNCIL
Planning & Development Committee
Minutes of a Meeting of the above-named Committee held at the 

Town Council Offices, Albert Road, Horley 
on 7 June 2011, at 7.30 pm
	Present
	Cllrs
	Mike George (Chairman)

	
	
	

	
	
	Jack Chapman 

	
	
	Kevin Hagerty

	
	
	Jack Chapman

	
	
	Simon Marshall

	
	
	Mike Miller

	
	
	Richard Olliver

	
	
	Tony Schofield

	
	
	Jan Spratt

	
	
	Fiona Stimpson

	
	
	

	In Attendance
	
	Alan Jones (Town Clerk)

	
	
	Joan Walsh  (Administrative Assistant)


	P 3254
	Election of Committee Chairman (Cllr Marshall in the Chair)

	
	

	
	Cllr Chapman proposed and Cllr Marshall seconded that Cllr George be elected as Committee Chairman.  There were no further nominations for the post.
RESOLVED:  that, following a show of hands, Cllr George be elected Chairman of the Planning & Development Committee for the Municipal Year 2011/2012.



	P 3255
	Welcome to New Councillors

	
	Cllr George welcomed Cllrs Hagerty, Schofield and Spratt to the Planning & Development Committee, and provided a summary of the format of the meetings for information.  He advised that the online plans accompanying the Planning Applications could be viewed in advance on the Borough’s website, and these would also be available on screen during the meetings. 
RESOLVED:  noted.


	P 3256
	Apologies and Reasons for Absence

	
	RESOLVED:  that the apologies of Cllr Powell be accepted, for reasons as specified in the Attendance Register. 



	P 3257
	Declarations of Interest

	
	RESOLVED:  that the Declarations of Interest, as appended to these minutes, be noted.


	P 3258
	Appointment of Committee Vice-Chairman 

	
	Cllr George proposed and Cllr Marshall seconded that Cllr Schofield be nominated as Committee Vice-Chairman.  There were no further nominations for the post.  
RESOLVED: that Cllr Schofield be elected Vice-Chairman of the Planning & Development Committee for the Municipal Year 2011/2012. 


	P 3259
	Public Forum

	
	No members of the public were in attendance.

RESOLVED:  noted.

	
	

	
	Approval of Minutes
Planning & Development Committee –  3 May 2011

	P 3260

P 3261
	The minutes of the above meeting of the Planning & Development Committee were presented for confirmation by Committee members and signature by the Committee Chairman.

RESOLVED: that the minutes of the above meeting of the Planning & Development Committee be approved.
Proposed enforcement of parking meter bays

It was clarified that a meeting held with the leader of Surrey County Council on the proposed new parking bays in the County had been attended by Cllrs Knight and Olliver, and not by Cllr Miller, as stated in the previous minutes.
RESOLVED: noted.


	
	Matters Arising
Planning & Development Committee – 3 May 2011

	P 3262
P 3263
	Consultation: Surrey County Council – Safeguarding the future of Surrey’s Libraries
The Committee Chairman informed members that following a review of this Consultation, it was decided that a response from the Town Council was not required because Horley Library was not under threat.

RESOLVED: noted. 
Consultation on Planning Application by Horley Infant School to Surrey County Council

The Clerk confirmed that the Town Council’s response of “No Objections” to the proposed single storey extension to form one classroom had been submitted to Surrey County Council.
RESOLVED: that the Town Council’s response, as appended to these Minutes, be ratified.



	P 3264
	Appointments to Sub-Committees and Outside Bodies

	
	RESOLVED: that the appointments be approved (details are appended to the minutes of the Annual Meeting held on 17 May 2011).


	
	Sub-Committees and Outside Bodies

	P 3265

	Campaign to Protect Rural England (CPRE)
Cllr Chapman reported receipt of the minutes of the meeting held on 

17 January, and these would now be circulated to members.  Due to the fact that the issue of the minutes had been somewhat sporadic over time, it was agreed that the Clerk would contact the CPRE Chairman.       

RESOLVED: that the Clerk write to the CPRE Chairman to ensure that the Town Council is copied in on all future communications on a timely basis.


	P 3266
	Deferred Planning Applications

	
	No Planning Applications from previous meetings were deferred.
RESOLVED: noted.

	
	

	P 3267
	Determined Planning Applications

	
	Members reviewed the list of applications determined for the period 

27 April – 31 May 2011.

RESOLVED:  noted.



	P 3268
	Planning Applications received from Reigate & Banstead Borough Council for the week ending 3 May 2011.

RESOLVED:  that the Town Council’s comments, as appended to these minutes, be noted.


	P 3269
	Planning Applications received from Reigate & Banstead Borough Council for the week ending 10 May 2011.

RESOLVED:  that the Town Council’s comments, as appended to these minutes, be noted.



	P 3270

	Planning Applications received from Reigate & Banstead Borough Council for the week ending 17 May 2011.

RESOLVED:  that the Town Council’s comments, as appended to these minutes, be noted.


	P 3271

	Planning Applications received from Reigate & Banstead Borough Council for the week ending 24 May 2011.

RESOLVED:  that the Town Council’s comments, as appended to these minutes, be noted.


	P 3272
	Planning Applications received from Reigate & Banstead Borough Council for the week ending 31 May 2011.

RESOLVED:  that the Town Council’s comments, as appended to these minutes, be noted.


	
	Ongoing Planning Matters

	P 3273
P 3274
P 3275
	Request to Revise Traffic Light Management at the Longbridge Roundabout, Horley 
The Clerk stated that, following a petition presented at the last meeting to review the traffic control system at the Longbridge Roundabout, he had contacted the Traffic Systems Team Manager, Grahame Bath, at Surrey Highways for assistance.  Mr Bath clarified that these traffic signals had been provided for the Fastway Bus Project and pedestrian/cycle crossings.  He added that although traffic may have flowed reasonably well without these signals in place, this was at a considerable cost to pedestrians and cyclists having to cross this busy junction.  The policy would need to be reviewed, and the matter would therefore be brought forward to the next meeting after a decision had been made by Surrey County Council.   
RESOLVED:  that the Clerk provide an update on the policy review by Surrey County Council, at the next meeting of this Committee.  
Parkway Sign

The Clerk stated he had been contacted by some residents about the public footpath sign at “Parkway” because it was thought it was never formally adopted as a footpath.  It was subsequently clarified by the Highways Department that the footpath was a public right of way and therefore the footpath sign in place was appropriate.  
RESOLVED:  noted.  

Planning Application No: RE11/0135 – Waste Disposal Site 2 Perrylands Lane, Smallfield

It was noted that the decision of the County Planning Authority was to approve this Planning Application, subject to a number of conditions.
RESOLVED:  noted.  



	P 3276
	Horley West Local Community Action Plan (LCAP)

	
	The Committee Chairman clarified that the Horley West Local Community 

Action Plan would no longer be progressing, and it was therefore decided
to remove this item from the Agenda. 

RESOLVED:  that the Horley West Local Community Action Plan (LCAP) be removed from the Agenda of the Planning & Development Committee.  



	
	

	
	Town Centre Regeneration

	P 3277
P 3278

P 3279
	The Clerk confirmed that the next meeting of the Town Centre Regeneration Forum would be held in the Edmonds Community Hall, at the Albert Rooms, on Thursday, 7 July, commencing at 5.30 pm. 
RESOLVED:  noted.
Traffic signals re-phased on Victoria Road 

Cllr Miller stated that recent construction works outside the Jack Fairman Public House, Victoria Road had caused considerable obstructions after the traffic signals at the nearby junction had been re-phased. Cllr Olliver reported a similar problem at the junction outside Collingwood Batchellor on Victoria Road, and this had not only blocked half of the road but also caused confusion for many pedestrians.  It was decided that the Clerk would contact the Highways Officers to see if these traffic signals could be 
re-phased to their original settings to obliterate these problems.

RESOLVED: that the Clerk write to the Highways Department at Surrey County Council with a request to re-phase the traffic signals on Victoria Road to their original settings.
Pavement outside Jack Fairman Public House
Cllr Marshall raised concerns about the poor quality of the block paving outside the Jack Fairman Public House and added that there was already significant damage to many of the slabs.  Cllr Miller stated that the newly appointed construction company had received many similar complaints and Surrey County Council had also been notified.  The Clerk added that because the area in question would form part of the forthcoming South & South East in Bloom judging route, a cause for concern had also been raised with the Town Centre Regeneration Manager, Peter Boarder.
RESOLVED: noted. 


	
	Airport Matters

	P 3280

	GATCOM 
The Clerk reported receipt of the unconfirmed minutes of the last GATCOM meeting.  The next meeting would be held on 28 July, and Cllr Stimpson would be representing the Town Council.  

RESOLVED:  noted.


	
	Railway Matters 

	P 3281
P 3281)
P 3282

P 3283


	Commuter Satisfaction Survey

The Clerk stated that, following enquires at Southern Railway regarding a Commuter Satisfaction Survey at Horley Railway Station, agreement would be required from the Customer Experience Manager, Neil Hayden, subject to some compulsory requirements.  The details needed would be the date of the survey, location (ie. booking hall, platforms) duration and number of persons involved.   It was agreed amongst members that once these details had been clarified, that matter would be progressed further with Southern Railway.

RESOLVED:  that the proposal of a Commuter Satisfaction Survey at Horley Railway Station be reviewed at the next meeting of this Committee.

Installation of Ticketing Gating at Gatwick Station
Cllr Olliver informed members about the proposal by Southern Railway to install ticketing gating on some platforms at Gatwick Station.  The GATCOM Chairman, John Godfrey, had stated in a letter to Southern Railway that “GATCOM objects to the full gating of Gatwick Station and therefore supports the variation of the franchise agreement to leave the Gatwick Express platforms at Gatwick and Victoria ungated whilst regretting that the other Gatwick platforms would be gated”.  It was agreed that a letter would be sent from the Town Council to Southern Railway to raise concerns about these proposals if they are to be implemented.  A copy of the letter would also be sent to John Jory, CEO of Reigate & Banstead Borough Council and to Sam Gyimah MP.  
RESOLVED:  that the Clerk write to Southern Railway about the proposed ticketing gating at Gatwick Railway Station with a copy to John Jory & Sam Gyimah MP.

Horley Subway
The Clerk informed members that the Subway had been closed for three weeks so that Network Rail could finally resolve the problem of flooding by clearing out the gullies.  The Subway was subsequently reopened on 

13 June, however further essential work on the pumps was still outstanding and this would necessitate a further temporary closure.
RESOLVED:  that the Clerk provide a further progress report on remedial works at the Subway to be completed by Network Rail, at the next meeting of this Committee.  
 

	
	Highway Matters

	P 3284
P 3285
	Proposals by Surrey County Council on parking restrictions in Horley 
The Clerk informed members about a recent Press Release in the Horley Mirror entitled “Unpopular parking fee plan could be quashed”.  The article stated that parking charges in Horley may be abandoned after a series of complaints made about the parking fee plan going ahead despite a borough-wide petition against the move, and without a proper public consultation.  The Chairman stated that the Town Council’s views had already been presented in a letter to John Jory, Chief Executive of Reigate & Banstead Borough Council, and this would now be circulated to members for information.  
RESOLVED:  noted. 
Road resurfacing

The Clerk stated that Highways Officer, Mark Davies, had confirmed the road resurfacing on Greenfields Road and Meath Green Lane was now underway by the new contractor, May Gurney.  A meeting to discuss a variety of important highway issues would be held on 13 June, at Reigate Town Hall, commencing at 7.30 pm.  Six seats had been reserved for the Town Council, and the Clerk requested written confirmation from any other members who would like to attend. 

RESOLVED:  noted. 


	P 3286
	Consultation by the Department of Communities & Local Government: Planning for Traveller Sites (Closing Date: 6 July 2011)

	
	The Committee Chairman advised members that the Consultation was seeking to obtain views via an online questionnaire on the new draft Planning Policy Statement for traveller sites.  Cllr Chapman agreed to review the Consultation, and a response from the Town Council would then be submitted before the closing date.
RESOLVED:  that the Town Council’s response to the Consultation on Planning for Traveller Sites, be ratified at the next meeting of this Committee. 

	
	

	P 3287
	Letters Received

	From 
	Subject 
	Received 
	Action 

	Horley Resident – sent to Sam Gyimah MP, and copied to the Town Council.
	Concerns about new cultural centre in Horley High Street for Bangladeshi minorities.
	19.5.11
	Noted. 

	Horley Resident  - addressed to 
Cllr Ian Lake , and copied to the Town Council.
	Repairs to pot holes at Station Approach, Horley. 
	26.5.11 
	Noted.


RESOLVED:  noted.

	P 3288
	Diary Dates 

	
	25 June, 7.30 pm: Multiple Sclerosis Society – A Concert for Horley (free admission).
13 July, 7.30 pm: Horley Local Business Group (a branch of the Chamber of Commerce) – talk and book signing by Author, Dee Blick. 
RESOLVED:  noted.


	P 3289

	Press Release
RESOLVED:  that comments on Planning Applications be released to the press and placed on the Town Council website.
Meeting closed at 9.15 pm.    Date of next meeting – 5 July 2011 


